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Federal Acquisition Regulation 32.702 

(1) When the amount of debt initially 
determined is subsequently reduced; 
e.g., through a successful appeal. 

(2) When any amount collected by the 
Government is in excess of the amount 
found to be due on appeal under the 
Disputes Clause of the contract. 

(3) When the collection procedures 
followed in a given case result in an 
overcollection of the debt due. 

(4) When the responsible official de-
termines that the Government has un-
duly delayed payments to the con-
tractor on the same contract at some 
time during the period to which the in-
terest charge applied, provided an in-
terest penalty was not paid for such 
late payment. 

(b) Any appropriate interest credits 
shall be computed under the following 
procedures: 

(1) Interest at the rate under 52.232–17 
shall be charged on the reduced debt 
from the date of collection by the Gov-
ernment until the date the monies are 
remitted to the contractor. 

(2) Interest may not be reduced for 
any time between the due date under 
the demand and the period covered by 
a deferment of collection, unless the 
contract includes an interest clause; 
e.g., the clause prescribed in 32.611. 

(3) Interest shall not be credited in 
an amount that, when added to other 
amounts refunded or released to the 
contractor, exceeds the total amount 
that has been collected, or withheld for 
the purpose of collecting the debt. This 
limitation shall be further reduced by 
the amount of any limitation applica-
ble under paragraph (b)(2) of this sub-
section. 

32.609 Delays in receipt of notices or 
demands. 

If interest is accrued based on the 
date of the demand letter and delivery 
of the demand letter is delayed by the 
Government (e.g., undue delay after 
dating at the originating office or 
delays in the mail), the date of the debt 
and accrual of interest shall be ex-
tended to a time that is fair and rea-
sonable under the particular cir-
cumstances. 

32.610 Compromising debts. 
For debts under $100,000, excluding 

interest, the designated agency official 

may compromise the debt pursuant to 
the Federal Claims Collection Stand-
ards (31 CFR part 902) and agency regu-
lations. Unless specifically authorized 
by agency procedures, contracting offi-
cers cannot compromise debts. 

32.611 Contract clause. 

(a) The contracting officer shall in-
sert the clause at 52.232—17, Interest, in 
solicitations and contracts unless it is 
contemplated that the contract will be 
in one or more of the following cat-
egories: 

(1) Contracts at or below the sim-
plified acquisition threshold. 

(2) Contracts with Government agen-
cies. 

(3) Contracts with a State or local 
government or instrumentality. 

(4) Contracts with a foreign govern-
ment or instrumentality. 

(5) Contracts without any provision 
for profit or fee with a nonprofit orga-
nization. 

(6) Contracts described in Subpart 
5.5, Paid Advertisements. 

(7) Any other exceptions authorized 
under agency procedures. 

(b) The contracting officer may in-
sert the FAR clause at 52.232–17, Inter-
est, in solicitations and contracts when 
it is contemplated that the contract 
will be in any of the categories speci-
fied in 32.611(a). 

Subpart 32.7—Contract Funding 

32.700 Scope of subpart. 
This subpart (a) describes basic re-

quirements for contract funding and (b) 
prescribes procedures for using limita-
tion of cost or limitation of funds 
clauses. Detailed acquisition funding 
requirements are contained in agency 
fiscal regulations. 

32.701 [Reserved] 

32.702 Policy. 
No officer or employee of the Govern-

ment may create or authorize an obli-
gation in excess of the funds available, 
or in advance of appropriations (Anti- 
Deficiency Act, 31 U.S.C. 1341), unless 
otherwise authorized by law. Before 
executing any contract, the con-
tracting officer shall (a) obtain written 
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48 CFR Ch. 1 (10–1–10 Edition) 32.703 

assurance from responsible fiscal au-
thority that adequate funds are avail-
able or (b) expressly condition the con-
tract upon availability of funds in ac-
cordance with 32.703–2. 

[48 FR 42328, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 51 
FR 2665, Jan. 17, 1986] 

32.703 Contract funding requirements. 

32.703–1 General. 

(a) If the contract is fully funded, 
funds are obligated to cover the price 
or target price of a fixed-price contract 
or the estimated cost and any fee of a 
cost-reimbursement contract. 

(b) If the contract is incrementally 
funded, funds are obligated to cover the 
amount allotted and any corresponding 
increment of fee. 

32.703–2 Contracts conditioned upon 
availability of funds. 

(a) Fiscal year contracts. The con-
tracting officer may initiate a contract 
action properly chargeable to funds of 
the new fiscal year before these funds 
are available, provided that the con-
tract includes the clause at 52.232–18, 
Availability of Funds (see 32.705–1(a)). 
This authority may be used only for 
operation and maintenance and con-
tinuing services (e.g., rentals, utilities, 
and supply items not financed by stock 
funds) (1) necessary for normal oper-
ations and (2) for which Congress pre-
viously had consistently appropriated 
funds, unless specific statutory author-
ity exists permitting applicability to 
other requirements. 

(b) Indefinite-quantity or requirements 
contracts. A one-year indefinite-quan-
tity or requirements contract for serv-
ices that is funded by annual appro-
priations may extend beyond the fiscal 
year in which it begins; provided, that 
(1) any specified minimum quantities 
are certain to be ordered in the initial 
fiscal year (see 37.106) and (2) the con-
tract includes the clause at 52.232–19, 
Availability of Funds for the Next Fis-
cal Year (see 32.705–1(b)). 

(c) Acceptance of supplies or services. 
The Government shall not accept sup-
plies or services under a contract con-
ditioned upon the availability of funds 
until the contracting officer has given 

the contractor notice, to be confirmed 
in writing, that funds are available. 

[48 FR 42328, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 67 
FR 13054, Mar. 20, 2002] 

32.703–3 Contracts crossing fiscal 
years. 

(a) A contract that is funded by an-
nual appropriations may not cross fis-
cal years, except in accordance with 
statutory authorization (e.g., 41 U.S.C. 
11a, 31 U.S.C. 1308, 42 U.S.C. 2459a, 42 
U.S.C. 3515, and paragraph (b) of this 
subsection), or when the contract calls 
for an end product that cannot feasibly 
be subdivided for separate performance 
in each fiscal year (e.g., contracts for 
expert or consultant services). 

(b) The head of an executive agency, 
except NASA, may enter into a con-
tract, exercise an option, or place an 
order under a contract for severable 
services for a period that begins in one 
fiscal year and ends in the next fiscal 
year if the period of the contract 
awarded, option exercised, or order 
placed does not exceed one year (10 
U.S.C. 2410a and 41 U.S.C. 253l). Funds 
made available for a fiscal year may be 
obligated for the total amount of an 
action entered into under this author-
ity. 

[63 FR 58601, Oct. 30, 1998] 

32.704 Limitation of cost or funds. 

(a)(1) When a contract contains the 
clause at 52.232–20, Limitation of Cost; 
or 52.232–22, Limitation of Funds, the 
contracting officer, upon learning that 
the contractor is approaching the esti-
mated cost of the contract or the limit 
of the funds allotted, shall promptly 
obtain funding and programming infor-
mation pertinent to the contract’s con-
tinuation and notify the contractor in 
writing that— 

(i) Additional funds have been allot-
ted, or the estimated cost has been in-
creased, in a specified amount; 

(ii) The contract is not to be further 
funded and that the contractor should 
submit a proposal for an adjustment of 
fee, if any, based on the percentage of 
work completed in relation to the total 
work called for under the contract; 

(iii) The contract is to be terminated; 
or 
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